
DER ANZEIGER 

PRESIDENTS MESSAGE 
Erich Kohl 

Dear Members: 

 

With the arrival of September, we will 

start to see the return of our snowbird members for 

the winter. Our Friday Night events will be held in 

the Von Stueben Hall again starting on the 6th. 

Birthday & Anniversaries will be held on Sunday 

the 8th. With Oktoberfest just a few weeks away, 

preparations continue and are on track.  

 

I hope everyone has a safe and happy Labor Day 

weekend. 

 

Erich Kohl,  President 

 

 

S T A Y  C O N N E C T E D :  
 

CLUB WEBSITE: 

Www.gasc-capecoral.com 
 

OKTOBERFEST WEBSITE: 

Www.capecoraloktoberfest.com 

 

Like and Follow us on Facebook 

 

Join our Facebook Group 
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The purpose of the German American 

Social Club of Cape Coral according to its 

Bylaws is “to promote good fellowship 

(Gemütlichkeit) and provide its members 

with the opportunity for group enjoyment 

of activities based on songs and 

traditional celebrations of German social 

life. GASC is open to all persons without 

regard to race, creed, culture or ethnic 

background. Any discrimination, racial 

comments, bigoted remarks by members 

or guest, theft, and want on destruction to 

club assets will not be accepted or 

tolerated! Members are expected to 

adhere to this policy of respect towards 

other members and the club itself both 

inside Club property as well as in any 

public forum, including online forums 

hosted by and representing the Club. 

Failure to abide by this policy will result in 

disciplinary action stated in section VIII, F 

5* of the GASC Bylaws.  

GASC POLICY 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

 

 

Director:  

Ed Freund  

 

 

 

Director:  

Tom Isham 

 

Director:  

Kimberly 

Schlachta  

Rabalais 

 

 

 

Director: 

Mary Pakusch 

 

 

 

Director:  

Tony Krenn 

 

 

 

Director:  

John Wagonhoffer 



 
 

 

Editor: Linda Long 

Email: anzeiger@gasc-capecoral.com  

 

Founded August 1972 as “NEWSLETTER” 

by Jack Fitzmaurice and renamed “Der 

Anzeiger” in June 1977 . 
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Advertising  

If you would like to place an ad in “Der Anzeiger”, 

please contact the Advertising & Marketing     

Committee: 239-283-1400 or  

Email: publicity@gasc-capecoral.com  

Prices (1 year - 11 issues):  

 

Business card  $100.00  

1/4 page  $300.00  

1/2 page  $600.00  

Full page  $900.00  

Please be sure to submit all information for the 

newsletter before the 20th of each month to avoid 

publishing delays. 

 

If you would like to submit information for the 

newsletter such as photos, club updates, or have 

suggestions, please email to the editor at : 

anzeiger@gasc-capecoral.com  

 

For all other inquiries or questions, please contact the 

main office at:.  office@gasc-capecoral.com 

FROM THE EDITOR 

Präsident Botschaft 
Erich Kohl 

Liebe Mitglieder,  

 

M it Beginn des Septembers werden wir die Rückkehr unserer Snowbird
-Mitglieder für den Winter sehen. Unsere Freitagabend-Veranstaltungen 
finden ab dem 6. September wieder in der Von Steuben Hall statt.  
Birthdays & Anniversaries werden am Sonntag, den 8. September 
gefeiert. Da das Oktoberfest nur noch wenige Wochen entfernt ist, 
laufen die Vorbereitungen auf Hochtouren und auch planmäßig. 
Ich hoffe, alle haben ein sicheres und schönes Labor Day-Wochenende.  

 

Erich Kohl, Präsident  

mailto:anzeiger@gasc-capecoral.com?subject=Anzeiger
mailto:office@gasc-capecoral.com
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The G.A.L.S. (German-American Ladies' Society) meet every Wednes-
day morning at the club for friendship and crafts. They mainly produce 
useful and also fun items in knitting, crocheting and beading etc.  

The G.A.L.S. also arrange and conduct events for enjoyment, infor-
mation, knowledge and fellowship.  

G.A.L.S. 

Chairperson: Karin Krueger 

 
 
Welcome to September!  It is the beginning of the Fall season for the 
GASC.  Many activities are happening, or are about to happen.  The 
EDELWEISS CHORUS is right there too.  Rehearsals will begin on 
Monday September 9th, at 7 P.M.  Our calendar is quite full.  
 
We begin with GERMAN AMMERICAN DAY in October,  then OK-
TOBERFEST Sunday church service, Memorial Sunday November 3rd, 
and of course, the CHRISTMAS CONCERT on Friday December 20th. 
New members are cordially.  There are no "tryouts"... Just bring yourself 
and your voice to rehearsal !  You will be welcomed.  We look forward to 
seeing you!!  
Director: Barbara Wilken 

EDELWEISS CHORUS 

GALS 

 

We will start our German Church Service again after our summer break 
on September 22nd at 2 pm in the First Congregational Church at San-
ta Barbara Blvd.  

I would like to invite you to join and welcome you back. After the service 
we will have coffee and cake. 

Wolf Ruediger Pech 

GERMAN MINISTRY 
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Time flies when you’re having fun! This year, the German American Social Club is 
celebrating its 60th anniversary. In 1964, local restaurant own-
er Willy Gruetzenbach worked hard to bring 

Cape Coral’s German Americans together to honor 
their heritage and socialize among friends. The club 
started with 34 original members meeting at the Cape 
Coral Yacht Club, hosting dances and events to raise 
money for the club. Before long, with over 300 mem-
bers, the club began searching for a spot to build its 
new home. 

In 1969, the club found the perfect piece of property 
and began constructing its clubhouse in the “middle of 
nowhere” on Pine Island Road. After raising over $124,000 from contrib-
uting members, the club broke ground on its original clubhouse in 1974. In 
the same year, the club introduced its annual New Year’s Eve Ball, the first 
of many formal events the club would hold in the new Von Steuben Hall. 

The 1970s were very prosperous for the club, as it re-
cruited the city’s number one attraction, Waltzing Wa-
ters, to relocate to Pine Island Road site. In return for 
renting space from the club, members worked as volun-
teers at the attraction until the partnership ended in 
1982. By the mid-1970s, the club’s membership had 
grown to over 700. In 1976, seeing the popularity of the 

club, a member and former Cape Coral Mayor 
Bernie Langguth suggested that it host a cele-
bration of the nation’s bicentennial. The suc-
cessful event made the club stand out, mak-
ing it an important community staple over the next 45-plus years. 

After the successful 1970s, the 1980s took the club to an entirely differ-
ent level. Reaching club membership of over 1,000 in 1982, by 1986 the 
number was well over 1,300.  Starting in 1982, the German American 
Social Club began hosting an annual Bierfest,  hich was so popular, it 
was held once a month from January through April. Given the crowds 
they attracted, far-sighted member and future president Klaus Kohl pro-
posed hosting an annual Oktoberfest, an event widely popular in Germa-
ny. Many would consider the idea a no-brainer today, but it was far from 
it then. The original referendum only passed after months of negotiating 
in 1985, and in 1986, the club opened its gates for the first Cape Coral 

Oktoberfest. It met with instant success and community recognition! So much so 
that the club had to install additional power lines to accommodate the crowds and 
clear 10 acres of its land for event parking. Today, well over 40,000 people attend 
the two-weekend annual festival, becoming Florida’s largest Oktoberfest. 

60 YEAR ANNIVERSAY 
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In 1992, under President Uwe Kellner, murals were 
added to the front wall of the 
clubhouse, painted by distin-
guished German artist and 
member Josef Mahler. Also 
in 1992, Bodo Degenhardt 
fabricated the crests of Ger-
man cities. They can be 
seen on the west wall inside 
the Von Steuben Hall. Mahler also created the painted 
carvings of Tracht representing the areas of the crests 
positioned above them.  
In 1993, Kellner and his team extensively upgraded the 
Edelweiss Hall based on 
Mahler blueprints. Addi-

tional Mahler artwork is proudly illus-
trated on the walls behind the uphol-
stered benches in the Edelweiss Hall. 

Through the years, the German Ameri-
can Social Club has made a true im-
pact on the community, building strong 
ties and far-reaching connections. It 
has remained a successful staple in 
Cape Coral, offering festivals through-
out the year to an eager Southwest 
Florida crowd, except for forced shutdowns that everyone suffered 
during the COVID-19 crisis and after Hurricane Ian. 

The German American Social Club has proudly given back a portion 
of profits from its events to the community, annually donating around $30,000 to 

area clubs and non-profit organizations, thus hundreds of 
thousands of dollars given to worthy causes over the past 60 
years.  

Each of the Club’s achieve-
ments is built on the tireless 
efforts of its committed 
members who, over the 
years, have pitched in 
funds, countless hours of 
hard work, and their hearts, 
to make it what it stands for 
today –  Cape Coral’s Best 
Social Club. 

60 YEAR ANNIVERSAY 
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When you read this it’s just 1 more month to Octo-
berfest. Besides the regular work on Wednesday 
preparation for Octoberfest is in full swing. A few 
month ago we bought a lot of wood, 1½ x 6 x 16, 
which we used for the gable of the painters shop. 
Now we still have enough wood to build a beautiful 
fence for the VIP area in the Octoberfest tent. Made 
from scratch without spending a lot of money. Talk-

ing about money. 
Our electricians 
installed new power lines and connected some of our 
buildings with that. We could get rid of meters from 
LCEC for which we had to pay a monthly fee. That 
saves us a lot of money. And last but not least we got 
a new laser printer to print name tags, signs, labels 
and a lot more. We had to remodel some of the print 
shop and painters shop to have a safe work space for 
that printer. 

 
Wenn man diese Zeilen liest ist es nur noch einen Monat bis zum Oktoberfest. Neben 
der regulaer anfallenden Arbeit sind die Vorbereitungen fuers Oktoberfest im vollen 
Gange. Vor einigen Monaten konnten wir guenstig 
Holz, 1½ x 6 x 16, einkaufen. Damit haben wir den 
Giebel der Malerwerkstatt repariert. Jetzt haben wir 
noch genug, um daraus eine schoene Abgrenzung 
fuer die VIP Area im Oktoberfestzelt zu bauen. 
Selbst gemacht mit vorhandenem Material, ohne 
viel Geld zu verbrauchen. Apropo Geld. Unsere El-
ektriker haben neue Erdkabel verlegt und einige 

Gebaeude damit verbunden. So 
konnten wir Stromzaehler, fuer die 
wir bei LCEC monatliche Gebueh-
ren zahlen muessen, abmelden. Das spart viel Geld. Ausserdem haben 
wir einen neuen Laserdrucker als Ersatz fuer den alten und kaputten 
bekommen. Dafuer wurde die Malerwerkstatt und der Druckshop 
umgebaut  um eine sicheren und sauberen Arbeitsplatz zu haben.  
 

Wolf Ruediger Pech, Chairperson Beautification 
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Dinner is served from 

5:00 PM—7:00 PM on 

Friday Nights 

Music begins at 6:30 

PM and ends at 10:30 

PM on Friday Nights 

Events may be added 

or changed without 

notice.   

SUBSCRIBE to the 

weekly bulletin for  

Upcoming Events & 

Happenings.  

Stefan Harzmann-

Owner  

GASC Club Member 

I am ‘Sunshine Girl’ so any illness &/or death please 
notify me. 

Also, I am selling tickets for the dances throughout 
the year! 

I can be contacted for either situation at: 239-850-
7997 and also at oosting.carol.1942@gmail.com 

Carol Oosting 

 

 

** Skat players are welcome to come to the club and play 

Wednesday evenings Edelweiss Hall. ** 

 

http://www.gasc-capecoral.com/news/bulletin/?_ga=2.202999122.2127859376.1609946091-1615523933.1599237715
mailto:oosting.carol.1942@gmail.com
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We will start our German Church Service again after our summer break on September 22nd at 2 pm in the First Congregational Church at Santa Barbara Blvd.  

 I would like to invite you to join and welcome you back. After the service we will have coffee and cake. 

14.00 


